TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

SPECIAL MEETING / PUBLIC HEARING MINUTES

NOVEMBER 12th, 2013


The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Meeting and a Public Hearing on Tuesday, November 12th, 2013 at the Stanford Town Hall.  Supervisor Virginia Stern called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM.


Roll Call:
Virginia Stern – present




Johanna Shafer – present




Joseph Norton – present




Thomas Dewhirst – present




Mark D’Agostino - present


A motion was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Johanna Shafer, to close the Special Meeting and enter into a Public Hearing for the 2014 Preliminary Budget.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Virginia Stern – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Joseph Norton – yes; Thomas Dewhirst – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.


PUBLIC HEARING:

2014 PRELIMINARY BUDGET


Supervisor Stern opened the public hearing for the 2014 Preliminary Budget and asked if there were any comments.


Fr. John Bida, Hunns Lake Road, Bangall – stated that he had not read through the budget but was hoping that with the traffic in the Clerk’s office, the Board could pay attention to new blinds and carpeting in there.


Carol Hanlon, Hobbs Lane – on behalf of Kathie Spiers and the Historical Society, wanted to thank the Board for the money budgeted in the cemeteries budget line for this important project.


Charles Hanlon, Hobbs Lane – was hoping that the Board would also consider fixing the Town Hall’s parking lot and have more lighting as someone could twist an ankle and sue the Town.


With no other comments, a motion was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Joseph Norton, to close the public hearing and go back into the Special Meeting.  Motion carried with all a roll call vote as follows: Virginia Stern – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Joseph Norton – yes; Thomas Dewhirst – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.


Mention was that there was still time to vote on the approval of the Budget and that it could be done at the 11/14 meeting.


A motion to close the Special Meeting at 7:40 PM was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Johanna Shafer.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Virginia Stern – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Joseph Norton – yes; Thomas Dewhirst – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.


The Board continued with their workshop meeting that included a presentation by Paul Zerbato on workers’ compensation insurance options.

A motion was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Joseph Norton to go into an Executive Session on potential litigation at 8:18 PM.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Virginia Stern – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Joseph Norton – yes; Thomas Dewhirst – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.


A motion was made to go out of the Executive Session at 8:39 PM by Virginia Stern, seconded by Joseph Norton.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Virginia Stern – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Joseph Norton – yes; Thomas Dewhirst – yes; Mark D’Agostino – temporarily absent.


With no action taken, a motion was made at 8:40 PM to adjourn this Special Meeting by Virginia Stern, seconded by Johanna Shafer.  Motion carried with all voting in favor.








Respectfully submitted,








Ritamary Bell 










Town Clerk

